WOODVILLE PUBLIC HEARING OCTOBER 28, 2013

Minutes of the Public Hearing of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, October 28, 2013 in Council Chambers, 530 Lime Street at 6:15p.m. Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Fiscal Officer Barb Runion, Council Members – Denny Fetzer, Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, Stephanie Rizor, Jeff Tate, and Ty Tracy. Also present: Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Karen Schepman, and Dale Grove.

Mayor Harman called the meeting to order. Mayor Harman stated that on September 25, 2013 the Planning Commission voted in favor of recommending the proposed additions and amendments to Sections 1105.02, 1117.08, 1125.02, and 1125.04 of the Woodville Codified Ordinances. (attached)

Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles reviewed the proposed additions and amendments. Rowles indicated the changes will help to improve the understanding and administration of requirements for residential use of corner lots.

Mr. Grove stated that several properties throughout the village are not in compliance with zoning regulations regarding weed control and/ or disabled vehicles.

Karchner made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Planning Commission to amend sections1105.02, 1117.08, 1125.02, and 1125.04 of the Woodville Codified Ordinances, Fetzer second. VOTE- Yeas- Karchner, Fetzer, Riffle, Rizor, Tracy, and Tate. Nays – None. **MOTION CARRIED6-0**.

Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 6:50p.m.

Mayor Richard A. Harman

Fiscal Officer Barbara J Runior